Parish Report July 2012
I hope everybody enjoyed the extended Jubilee weekend. The weather may not have been the best but the events locally were all well received. The national events were also superb, highlighting what we do best in Britain; my only problem was that with the excellent TV coverage we all risked becoming couch potatoes! I did enjoy the way we all were proud to have bunting and Union Jacks flying, let’s hope we don’t have to wait another 60 years for an excuse!
The Council workload has increased, at the same time I have reduced my non council work so that I will still try to be a regular attendee of Town & Parish council meetings however there is pressure on my time with numerous evening meetings across the county. I will still continue with regular surgeries to ensure that residents are able to contact me should they have any local concerns.
I was pleased to present the Queen’s Jubilee medal to Fireman at Woodstock fire station, the retained Firemen do a vital job and it’s always a pleasure to recognise their service record.

There are some plus sides to the new job such as an invitation to the Jubilee Thanks giving service at Christ Church Cathedral. The service was well organised including excellent weather, afterwards there was tea serviced in the Master’s garden. There was a visit to the Defence Academy at Shrivenham often referred to as the 3rd University in Oxfordshire with a Lancaster and Spitfire flypast. I attended the Encaenia ceremony at The Sheldonian when Aung San Suu Kyi received an Honorary Doctorate followed by lunch hosted by the Chancellor Lord Patten, so there are some advantages to the job.
I will skip over the football but as I write this we still have interest in the tennis at Wimbledon and of course we can look forward to the Olympics, let’s hope we can put the bunting out again. Before that is the Tour de France so there’s a summer of sport ahead. The torch will be coming to Woodstock and Blenheim on 9th July something that will be a unique experience for us all to enjoy.

Work has already started on the budget for next year to ensure we deliver the required savings of £119 million. There was also the disappointing news that the Secretary of State did not allow the Compulsory Purchase Order for land required to build the Cogges Link Road, this is a setback, my intention is to work with all stakeholders to try and resolve the traffic issues in Witney.
One of my final duties this month was to attend the Unveiling and Blessing of the Repatriation Memorial Bell at Brize Norton, I pray that it may never be tolled.

Cllr Ian Hudspeth

